Report to the West Virginia State University Faculty Senate

February 1, 2008

West Virginia State Community and Technical College 

 Institutional Board of Advisors (IBOA) Meeting 

______________________________________________________

A regular meeting of the WVSCTC Institutional Board of Advisors was held on Wednesday, December 12, 2007 in the Erikson Alumni Center.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Walter Greenhowe, Chair. Nine Board members were present along with several guests.  

Dr. Ron Bartley, Interim President submitted a written report to the Board.  The following are the highlights from President Bartley’s comments on the report:  

· Recognition Day for the Nursing Faculty, Graduates, Representatives from Clinical Sites and others was held on October 22, 2007.  Senator Foster,  Delegate Paxton, and Chancellor Skidmore joined representatives from Thomas Hospital, CAMC, Highland Hospital and St. Francis to celebrate successes in the Nursing Program.  

· WVSCTC will be sponsoring a Tourism and Economic Development Symposium in the Spring.  Mr. Tony Agbeh and Dr. Bartley have been attending preliminary planning meetings to set up the symposium.  

· 97% of nursing graduates have passed the licensure exam.

· Meeting with Clay County representatives to discuss offering classes in the county.

· WVACCA/WVADE joint conference held November 14-16 with ten faculty, staff, administrators, and IBOA members attending.

· Meeting with Thomas Hospital to discuss ACLS Training for Nurses.

·  Future partnership with SwVCC in our Power Plant Technology Program and summer internships for PPT students at the Clinch River Plant.

· Power Plant Technology to add programs in Power Transmission and Lineman training.

The following Information Items were presented to the Board:

· Ms. Linda Sutton presented information on the following:
· proposed ACLS Training for Thomas Hospital.  A grant proposal is being submitted to provide this program for Thomas Hospital with an expected student population of approximately 200 healthcare professionals.  Training will be provided by WVSCTC Nursing Instructors and other qualified Instructors (paramedics and other certified ACLS Instructors) at a ratio of 1 instructor to 4-5 students
·  Table Games Training Program.  A memorandum of understanding was agreed to and signed between the Community College System and Lottery Commission that the CTC’s would provide table game training.  Tri-State Racing Track is working in partnership with WVSCTC Workforce and Economic Development Department to coordinate the first series of training programs.  Training was to begin January 2008 but since has been put on hold.  
· Ms. Edie Worrells presented information on the following:
· CAEL Assessment for Adult Learners.  The Council for Adult and Experiential Learning (CAEL) provided surveys for our adult learners to complete in an effort to increase access and removing barriers to postsecondary education for students over the age of 25.  Approximately 560 students were invited to participate in the survey which was to be conducted the first two weeks in November.  The College also was required to complete an “Institutional Self Assessment Survey” prior to the student survey. 
· Community College Survey of Student Engagement (CCSSE) which will be held in the Spring term.  This instrument provides a much-needed tool for assessing quality in Community College Education.
· Portfolio Assessment was held Friday, November 30th.  Fifty-seven portfolios were reviewed with the assistance of nine evaluators.  This process is required each semester for evaluation of General Education Studies.  
· EDGE – signing ceremony with Ben Franklin Career Center.  The signing concluded the efforts of Ms. LaVoie and Ben Franklin faculty to ensure that all programs in the Career Center that have State WVEIS Codes will transfer into the Community and Technical College.  There now are a total of 17 programs that transfer into Collaborative Transfer Agreements.
· LPN to RN Program – APC approved the addition of the program.  Applications will be taken for the Fall 2008.  
OTHER BOARD BUSINESS:  

     Dr. Bartley stated that the Legislative Advisory Committee met to address the primary issues of identity and space for WVSCTC.  Dr. Bartley asked for the IBOA’s assistance with the 2008 Legislature to endorse the bond bill for funding CTC capital projects in West Virginia and continued support for equal and fair funding for WVSCTC in relation to other community and technical colleges.  

COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR:

     Mr. Greenhowe encouraged the CTC and Board members to engage in community outreach and to graduates to build relationships that will spread positive feedback about our college in efforts to increase support, possibly leading to endowments and additional funding.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by:

Judith A. Whipkey, Faculty Representative, IBOA

